
UANA TSSC

2013 UANA Pan American Championships

Meeting August 16, 2013
MINUTES
  In attendance:  Rose, Brian, Heather, Ana Maria, Victoria, Patricia, Barbara, Charlotte, Leslie


Guests: Sue Nesbitt, 2014 UANA Pan Ams host



   Chantal Darquie – FINA Observer

   
Luna (Athlete’s Representative) was unable to join us

  August 16
1. 2014 Competition Information: Sue shared the preliminary planning for this event in Riverside California, USA. She distributed a draft 1 page Invitation for our review and asked permission to host an International Gala. We are supportive of the plans to have a gala which will be a fundraiser to support the event as well as an opportunity to showcase UANA athletes

USA Synchro is considering applying for a FINA Development Clinic. Our UANA Coaches and

Judges Clinic in 2014 is expected to be shorter but our schedule will not allow for a FINA clinic to 

be run within the competition schedule, it would have to precede or follow the competition.
Leslie suggested Sue shadow Zuly while here.  Feedback on the Invitation was provided to Sue 

and the Competition event dates adjusted to August 12-16. We will work further with Sue on a 

draft version of a Bulletin so it can be circulated.


Sue will also speak to the event at a meeting just prior to the Coaches and Managers meeting

2. 2013 Competition Briefing: we met in the evening of August 15th as well as today to do our briefing in preparation for the competition. Figures Draws are completed and posted on the internet as are Preliminary Draws for Solos, Duets and Team. The Combination Draw (Final only) is also posted. Sue has all the scoring and judging paperwork organized and colour coded by category (Age Groups and Senior). Entry to date is:
Figures
Solos

Duets

Teams

12 & Under
85

23

17

6

        13-15

100

19

16

8
        Junior

83

17

10

6
        Senior Duets
 

Tech 4
Free 3
        Open Combination



6

We mapped out the deck plan for Figures and Routines which we revised slightly after our site visit. There will be 2 panels of 6 judges as the platforms do not safely allow 7 to be seated. Reserve and Practice Judges will be on deck along with the FINA Evaluator.
There is no scoreboard. Reading of a competitor’s scores will follow the next competitor (as we have done in the past). For Preliminaries the Technical Merit/Execution score and the Artistic Impression/Overall Impression scores will be read along with the Routine Total Score. For Finals the Figures score will be added and the Championship Score also announced. Entry numbers were reviewed – this is our largest UANA Pan Ams of the quad. It was confirmed that the Senior Duet events follow the FINA World Championships format – separate events, separate medals.
It was noted that we must ensure the start line for Routines is marked before the official practice begins.

Barbara will assist Sue with scoring and produce the judge evaluation documents. 

Opening Ceremonies: TSSC to be in uniform, for Figures and preliminary events – all in white, Finals – to wear host shirt provided

3. Additions to, adoption of the Agenda: none received; adoption moved by Charlotte; passed
4. Business arising from the UANA TSSC Minutes of August 2012 – items below are from the Meeting Task List that do not appear in this Agenda 
· Profiles/Pictures for UANA Website: Barbara informed us that the web site has the capacity to include this data
ACTION:  Heather – circulate Profile form and request picture

5. Reports:

A] President:  

Rose reported on the UANA Meeting in Rio De Janeiro, BRA in May. The Executive has started to develop some financial policy. 

She noted that UANA Masters has an entry fee to help cover the costs of hosting their competitions with a portion of the fee given to UANA. We then had a discussion about the concept and agree to recommend to the Executive that a fee be implemented for our annual competition. A suggested fee was $20 per athlete entered, to be split equally between UANA and the Organizing Committee. In making this recommendation we are aware that the 2014 host is already under contract.

Rose also reported that she had been allocated $225 to purchase shirts for the TSSC. She also has new badges for those who need them. Barbara now is the ‘go to’ person for the Synchro content on the web site.

The 2015 Pan American Games date conflict with the FINA 2015 World Aquatics Championships continues to a concern but some flexibility is being used. Currently the Synchro competition is proposed over 2 days with a Tech and Free event each day. We continue to support this event serving as a Continental Qualifier for the Olympic Games with the hope the FINA proposal to allocate the host entry as separate from the continental entry is accepted however ultimately this decision is in the hands of the IOC.

Rose also noted the Executive is enthusiastic about the Coaching School proposal; with Dale re-elected to the FINA Bureau and to the FINA Development portfolio we hope he can assist us with delivery of this project.

B] UANA Liaison:  
Brian shared his thoughts on the Executive meeting (similar to Rose’s) and noted he is developing a new UANA contract which will be general in nature and have an addendum for each sport to identify specific requirements.
We are anxious for the new contract to be completed and the bid documents to be revised as well. Suggestions include: 

Contract:  provision of a lifeguard

Bid Document: proposed hotel plan, proposed transportation plan, facility diagrams

C] Coaches Sub Committee:   
· Leslie reported 2 Mentor applications have been received so far; the Coaches Sub Committee will continue to promote this opportunity. As they are received Patricia and Victoria will designate the applicants as Beginner, Intermediate and Advanced Mentors
· She also spoke about other tools to develop coaches/athletes such as videos, etc. Leslie has done some basic videos that could be used

ACTION: Barbara to investigate capacity of UANA website to hold videos 

· Heather suggested once these schools were happening we could provide a UANA Certificate of Participation

· Ana will serve as liaison to Sonia and the FINA TSSC work in this area

· The coaches database continues to grow with new entries and photos annually

· Patricia is doing a great job updating the UANA results databases – she will add the 2013 FINA WAC soon and send out the latest databases of UANA Synchro performance in the world.

D] Judges Sub Committee:  
· Barbara circulated an updated UANA Judges list prior to our meeting; she expressed her thanks to Patricia for her help in getting missing data. The 2013 list is the most complete we have had in many years.        
· No promotions were recommended at this time; Barbara also noted she has many pictures in the judge library

· a  revised 2013 POLICIES AND PROCEDURES UANA SYNCHRONIZED SWIMMING 
           JUDGES LIST was approved as circulated.
· Heather spoke to the need for future Judge Nomination to include a place to declare conflict of interest

· We agreed that where conflict of interest occurs we will endeavour not to seat that judge

· We also agreed judges attending from federations that do not have athletes in the competition access the same judging opportunities as other judges attending

· It was also noted that our UANA judges need more training to develop their judging skills and that integrating a training session on judging figures before that event and another on judging routines before these events begin would be beneficial. We agreed to try to integrate this into our schedule.


E] Competition Planning:  

1.  UANA Championships 
·  We confirmed the need for the Chief Referee and Chairperson or Secretary to arrive one day prior to the rest of the TSSC to review entries with the Chief Recorder and arrangements with the Organizing Committee
·  We agreed 2 short coach/judge sessions are preferred over a full day except in the year of the FINA Congress

·  Victoria, Charlotte and Leslie were confirmed as our pool for Chief Referees, Ana Maria and Patricia were confirmed as Judges support and Assistant Referees

·  We would like to give awards for Figures for 1st through 3rd  in the future * - this will be part of future bid documents

· From now on entries will be accepted only from the federation and must include all entries from the federation and full payment.  

· Entry deadlines were suggested as follows:

Intent to enter:

??

Preliminary entry:

??

Final entry:   


3 weeks prior to the event

· fee of $200 USD suggested for late entries
· each federation will also identify a Delegate for the whole entry from that federation;

this person will be responsible for communications on site between the TSSC, Chief Referee and Organizing Committee

· Team Managers and Delegates are required to attend all Team Manager/Delegate  meetings

· The Secretary will record and retain a written record of any key formal and informal complaints, protests, etc. and the resulting decisions/actions at each competition. The Chief Referee will do the same for any matters coming to her attention and where a penalty is assessed.
· Where an Organizing Committee can provide an electronic entry system we encourage  use of it; where it is not available our Entry Forms shall be in an Excel Spreadsheet format

· We will also ask that potential pre swimmers be listed on a separate form

· Requests for additional entries must be submitted separately as well and approved by the TSSC before going into the draws

· The correct name for our annual competition is the UANA Pan American Synchronized Swimming Championship

· We confirmed the Overall Federation Trophy includes the Combination event and does not include the Senior Duet Events; we would also like to promote these winners using photos, etc. on the website to celebrate their accomplishments.
· We discussed promotion of the Senior Duet events as an excellent opportunity for new Senior athletes (moving up from Juniors), great for athlete and judge development. Other ideas were including some specific Senor Duet coach/athlete training activities to entrants

· We edited a script for the Announcer for this event and will continue to improve it for future use

ACTION: Heather

· We also identified the need for an Awards Protocol for our event


ACTION: Heather
-    Heather circulated a Competitions Decisions Summary pre meeting that we reviewed; 


related items from these Minutes will be added. While we have not developed a UANA Synchro Operations Manual per say our Bid Documents and Contract, and these Competitions Decisions Summary and related documents largely perform that role.
2. Hosting for 2015-2018
· We need to get updated bid and contract documents out as soon as possible so we can award our competitions. Canada has expressed interest in hosting in 2016.
3.  2015 Pan American Games: (additional meeting August 19)

- 
as a result of Greg and Fernando alerting us to a lack of response as a TSSC re 


additional events for PAG and a pending deadline of August 31st for the SS Technical 


Manual, we met to discuss these items

· We confirmed we wish to maintain the total entry of 80 athletes for Synchro which includes 8 Teams with a maximum of 9 athletes and 12 duets with no alternates. 

· Team Entries are confirmed as follows:

· Zone 1 
3

Zone 3
1

· Zone 2
3 

Zone 4
1

· Duet Entries are confirmed as follows:

· Zone 1 
5

Zone 3
1

· Zone 2
5  

Zone 4
1

· Our goal is to fill all our spots for 2015

· We wish the PAG to remain as a Continental Qualifier and encourage all federations to send their best athletes. 
· We note the 2013 FINA WAC had the largest Synchro entry ever from UANA (9 federations) with an increase specifically in the Duet event, that UANA participation in the 2012 Junior WAC also increased and that our current UANA Pan Am event is the largest in the quadrennial. CCCAN fielded their largest entry this year as well.
· To support our position and retain our athlete/events allocation we will invite UANA federations and Zone Presidents to send letters of support to the Toronto 2015 Organizing Committee and also solicit letters from former PAG medallists and Coaches. The opportunity Synchro presented to engage women in sport was also noted as is the fact Synchro tickets consistently quickly sell out at major competitions.
· The 2015 Canadian Open will be a test event; Erika Lindner is the Competition Manager; the Games will be held in the new Pan American Aquatic Centre – a state of the art facility with a dive tank ( 20 m) and 2- 50 m pools (one deep, the other 2 m)
ACTION: Heather, Rose and Brian will complete the Technical Manual draft for 
submission to UANA 
ACTION: Brian and Leslie will meet to strategize around promoting participation in the Games and retention of our athlete/events allocation. They will also speak about this at a Team Managers meeting
3] Communications:  

· Meeting highlights, reports to Executive, Minutes circulation  we confirmed that upon review and authorization of the TSSC Minutes by the Chairperson they will be circulated to the members, forwarded to the executive by the Liaison and posted to the web site
· We confirmed our commitment to developing, posting and circulating an annual calendar of events for Synchro in the Americas
Unfortunate we ran out of time and did not address items 4 and 5. 

We did however complete the UANA Water Polo draw as requested by UANA TWP Chairperson Bill Shaw under the leadership of Brian and Manual de Jesus. 
4] Strategic Plan:

· Review and approve 2012-2016 Draft Strategic Plan: 
5] Other Business:
· FINA updates
· Strategy, process to gather input and feedback from UANA Federations into FINA proposals.....for next quad (more unified approach – stronger voice from our continent
Meeting adjourned at 3:30 pm.

UPCOMING FINA SYNCHRO EVENTS


IN THE AMERICAS





2013 FINA World Trophy –Tultitlan, Mexico


2014 FINA World Cup – Quebec City, Canada


2014 FINA World Masters – Montreal, Canada
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